THE GOVERNOR

Notice of Veto

To the Honorable, the House of Representatives of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania

July 11, 2006

I am returning herewith, without my approval, House Bill 1195.

I take this action because I believe that the current law more appropriately targets limited state resources to underground storage tanks that pose environmental hazards in our communities. This bill expands the purview of this program in a manner that may add little to our efforts to improve environmental quality, and may result in substantial fee increases on our service stations and other entities' assessed fees under the Storage Tank and Spill Prevention Act in connection with the Underground Storage Tank Indemnification Fund (USTIF).

Current law provides that the purpose of the USTIF is to prevent pollution by reimbursing storage tank owners for removing regulated substances from substandard underground storage tanks and sealing these tanks. Given the limited funds in the USTIF, the expansion as provided for in House Bill 1195 may cause a backlog in remediation of truly hazardous tanks.

More troublesome is the expansion of benefits under the USTIF program to retroactively increase the \$1,000,000 limit for remediation costs that was in effect until December 2001. Without revenue to support this expense there are serious financial implications for existing claimants. Identifying which tanks may be eligible and the amount of funding assigned for each tank will also be costly and, perhaps, litigious.

House Bill 1195 also removes the word "underground" from Section 710 of the Act. As a result, the bill includes aboveground heating oil storage tanks under the Underground Storage Tank Environmental Cleanup Program. The expansive new language will mean that those paying the fees to the underground tank fund could now be supporting efforts to remediate aboveground tanks that currently are not regulated, and whose owners are not contributing fees to the fund. Not only would this change require creation of an entirely new program, including significant alterations to the current administrative operations of DEP and possibly USTIF, it may have the unintended consequence of making every home fuel tank eligible for USTIF remediation resources.

The USTIF is required to assess fees in a manner that ensures that the fund is actuarially sound. Removal of funds for any purpose other than those approved when the annual actuarial review is conducted could lead to the USTIF being under-funded, potentially resulting in increased fees for underground storage tank owners and decreased funding for other programs funded at USTIF's discretion. To ensure there is no disruption in other USTIF programs, and to meet the requirements of House Bill 1195 should it become law, the USTIF Board may have to increase assessments on gasoline and diesel fuel, which will be borne by the tank owners, operators, installers and, ultimately, the public through increased fuel costs. As gas prices are extremely unstable, I cannot in good conscience sign this legislation, which will potentially drive the price of fuel even higher.

For the reasons set forth above, I am withholding my signature from House Bill 1195.

Edund G. Rendal

Governor

[Pa.B. Doc. No. 06-1259. Filed for public inspection July 21, 2006, 9:00 a.m.]

Notice of Veto

To the Honorable, the House of Representatives of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania

July 11, 2006

I am returning herewith, without my approval, House Bill 1928.

Under current law, the Pennsylvania Department of Transportation and local authorities have discretionary authority to issue special permits to move modular housing undercarriages subject to statutory limitations, which expressly prohibit movement of these undercarriages at night. The Vehicle Code provides that modular housing undercarriages may only drive our roads between 9:00 am and sunset Monday through Thursday, and between 9:00 am and noon Friday.

House Bill 1928 would allow for permits to be issued for movement of modular housing undercarriages 24 hours a day, seven days a week, except that permits could not be issued for movement during a holiday period or during inclement weather. The bill also permits the carrying of up to three empty modular housing undercarriages stacked on top of another empty modular housing undercarriage if securely fastened.

Signing this bill into law, and thereby allowing by statute the movement of oversized modular housing undercarriages at night, is simply a threat to public safety. Currently, modular housing undercarriages are not subject to Vehicle Code requirements for lighting, safety equipment, or safety inspections; therefore, movement of modular housing undercarriages in darkness, without adherence to established lighting requirements, would be especially dangerous. Additionally, the width of these vehicles, which is approximately 14 to 16 feet, makes them particularly hazardous since they exceed standard lane width. This may result in modular housing undercarriages infringing on the travel lane of opposing traffic and creating an unexpected incursion. It should be noted that current commonwealth law *does not* permit any other vehicle of this size or width to be operated at night under these circumstances.

For the reasons set forth above, I am withholding my signature from House Bill 1928.

Edund G. Rendall

Governor

 $[Pa.B.\ Doc.\ No.\ 06\text{-}1260.\ Filed\ for\ public\ inspection\ July\ 21,\ 2006,\ 9\text{:}00\ a.m.]$